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To: All Members of the Council 
 
 

  
Direct:  0118 937 2153 
e-mail: 
michael.popham@reading.gov.uk 
 
10 October 2022 

 
Your contact is: Michael Popham - Democratic Services Manager 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of the Reading Borough Council to be held in 
the Council Chamber, Civic Offices, Reading , on Tuesday, 18 October 2022 at 6.30 pm, 
when it is proposed to transact the business specified in the Agenda enclosed herewith. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
 
INTERIM CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
 



 
 



 
 

A G E N D A 
  
1. MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 

 To receive Mayor’s Announcements. 
 

 
 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

 

 To receive any declarations of interest. 
 

 
 
3. MINUTES 
 

9 - 10 

 The Mayor to sign the Minutes of the proceedings of the previous 
Council Meeting. 
 

 

 
4. PETITIONS 
 

 

 To receive petitions in accordance with Standing Order 8. 
 

 
 
5. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 
 

 

 Questions in accordance with Standing Order 9. 
 

 
 
6. QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS 
 

 

 Questions in accordance with Standing Order 10. 
 

 

Reports and Recommendations from Committees 
  
7. APPOINTMENT OF CHIEF EXECUTIVE AND HEAD OF PAID SERVICE 
 

11 - 14 

 Report by Executive Director of Resources 
 

 
 
8. CODE OF CONDUCT 
 

15 - 56 

 Report by Monitoring Officer 
 

 
 
9. GOVERNANCE ARRANGEMENTS - CONSTITUTION & DELEGATION OF 

FUNCTIONS 
 

57 - 228 

 Report by Monitoring Officer 
 

 

Motions 
  
10. ACCESS TO HEALTHCARE 
 

 

 Councillor Rowland to move: 
 
That this Council notes that:  
 

• In 2019, more than 100,000 women had to attend a clinic that 
had been subject to anti-abortion protests. This figure 
represents more than half of all those who had an abortion that 
year.  

• Since the Government last reviewed the issue in 2018, fifty 

 



clinics have been targeted by protesters in England and Wales, 
including the British Pregnancy Advice Service centre in Reading. 

 
This Council believes that:  
 

• Access to healthcare services must be understood as a universal 
right and must be protected. 

• Women, whether in Reading or anywhere, have a right to make 
healthcare decisions privately and confidentially and that they 
should be able to access pregnancy advice and termination 
services without hindrance.  

• The right to protest is legitimate and must also be protected, 
but this right must be balanced against the rights of women to 
access healthcare provision in confidence and without being 
subject to intimidation or other hinderance. Those who wish to 
campaign to restrict women’s reproductive choices should have 
ample opportunities to do so, and have locations in which to do 
so, without coming into conflict with the rights of others. 

• Staff at all women’s health clinics should be protected from 
bullying and intimidation at their place of work.  

 
Consequently, this Council resolves to: 
 

• Support the British Pregnancy Advice Service’s ‘Back Off’ 
campaign for legislation to establish a buffer zone around 
relevant clinics in which protest is not permissible. 

• Actively pursue a Public Space Protection Order to create a 
‘designated protest zone’ and ‘protest exclusion zone’ should 
this become necessary in Reading to protect the right of access. 

 
 



 
WEBCASTING NOTICE 

 
Please note that this meeting may be filmed for live and/or subsequent broadcast via the Council's 
website. At the start of the meeting the Mayor will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being 
filmed. You should be aware that the Council is a Data Controller under the Data Protection Act. 
Data collected during a webcast will be retained in accordance with the Council’s published policy. 
 
Members of the public seated in the public gallery will not ordinarily be filmed by the automated 
camera system. However, please be aware that by moving forward of the pillar, or in the unlikely 
event of a technical malfunction or other unforeseen circumstances, your image may be captured.  
Therefore, by entering the meeting room, you are consenting to being filmed and to the 
possible use of those images and sound recordings for webcasting and/or training purposes. 
 
Members of the public who participate in the meeting will be able to speak at an on-camera or off-
camera microphone, according to their preference. 

Please speak to a member of staff if you have any queries or concerns. 
 


